Shell re Guardian investigation into its rhetoric & action on climate change
26 May 2015
Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Shell to respond to the following item:
· [bookmark: _GoBack]“The real story behind Shell's climate change rhetoric”, Terry Macalister, Guardian (UK), 17 May 2015, www.theguardian.com/environment/2015/may/17/shell-climate-change-rhetoric-the-real-story 
Shell sent us the following response:
“Shell’s approach to climate change is based on understanding and addressing the challenge of an increase in global surface temperature. Population growth and economic development are driving up energy demand. All energy sources will be needed, with fossil fuels meeting the bulk of demand. At the same time CO2 emissions must be reduced to avoid serious climate change. To manage CO2, governments and industry must work together. Government action is needed and we support an international framework that puts a price on CO2, encouraging the use of all CO2-reducing technologies. Strong and stable carbon pricing is an essential step to tackle the rising level of CO2 in the atmosphere. The RDS Chairman was present in New York during the recent UN Climate Summit and we were pleased to support the World Bank’s statement on carbon pricing.
The world needs Carbon Capture and Storage (CCS) as part of its efforts to decarbonise the global energy system. CCS fitted to power plants, could be a real game-changer, removing up to 90% of carbon dioxide emissions from power generation. CCS is critical to address climate change because it is the only technology that tackles the absolute level of CO₂ in the atmosphere. Other technologies improve efficiency and help to slow down the rate, but not the total volume of CO₂ in the atmosphere.”

